

SILOAM Missionary Homes SENT . REFRESHED . RENEWED

June 26, 2018

Dear Friends,

Has the summer heat got you down? Well, look up! Christmas is only 6 months away! I like the Proverbs 25:13 "Like the cold of snow in the time of harvest is a faithful messenger to those who send him, For he refreshes the soul of his masters." I pray that today I will be that kind of messenger.

We praise the Lord for all His blessings. This is the time of year that we have many missionaries transitioning either back to the field or coming home. We are seeing a bigger increase in applications. Over the next couple of weeks, work teams will begin to arrive and help us with much needed projects. This is really a shot in the arm for all of us and it helps us to get the campus ready for fall.

Henry Hagood's (our Director of buildings and grounds) wife, Linda, has had a real battle with dialysis and high blood pressure. Please continue to remember her in your prayers.

The 25th Anniversary House is coming along nicely. We can see light at the end of the tunnel. Faith Fellowship Church from Irons, Michigan sent a work team here to do the rough-in electrical. We thank the Lord for Jeff Horner doing the plumbing, David Bortz for furnishing the kitchen cabinets, Jimmy King for the light fixtures. RJR HVAC is helping us with volunteers. Next week, Maple Grove Church and Eden Worship Center from Indiana will be here to do the insulation and drywall. Lord willing, our goal is to complete this debt free and be ready to move the end of August.

I would like to ask if you would remember to pray for us in the area of our general fund. We have been able to pay our bills and we are so thankful that we have not had to borrow against our line of credit, which we paid off a couple of months ago. But the fact remains that we are behind about \$10,000 for the year. With your help we can get back where we need to be. If all of us can give a little, we can continue to move forward. I always pray that we remain a good testimony.

"We have had a wonderfully refreshing year here at SMH. We simply can't express how grateful we are to you and to the lord for making this possible! Thank you ever so much for your efforts, prayers, planning and all the many other hundreds of things that you do for all of us missionaries. You make a tremendous impact for the Kingdom and we will remember your sacrificial service as we return to the mission field. We will try to serve others more as we follow your example."

"We can't imagine how we could spend time here (in the US) without Siloam. It was very safe without my husband. It was very restful and a blessed time for my son to recover. What a blessing we had! Thank you for your Serving."

The above thank you notes were from a couple of the missionary families that just stayed here. Siloam Missionary Homes is such an answer to prayer for missionaries and I believe this is what God expects us to do as brothers and sisters in Christ.

May the Lord continue to bless each of you as we serve side by side by providing missionaries "a place to call home."

Karry Sloy-Larry George, President

In HIS Service,

Board of Directors

Larry George President Ray Soyars Board Chairman **CFO** David Jackson Vice President Michael Gay Vice Chairman Joyce George Secretary Tom Johns Trustee Scott Batson **Brandon** Ector Rachel George

Josh Stone